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No sooner than it is 2008 than I am beginning to start saving for 2009.  First it’s going to cost us all a lot in new equipment when we switch over to digital.  Even if you already have a digi box or TV you’re gong to need one for every TV in the house and your video recorder will only record the channel you’re watching at the time.  We’ll need digital recorders. Secondly parts of the 1911 Census are going to be released.  This time Scotlands People have been awarded the contract.  Yes! I do sigh that the National Archives keeps spreading its contracts around.  They will start with large urban areas, so I hope that means us and they will still restrict certain bits of sensitive information until the full release on January 3rd 2012. See: http://www.1911census.org.uk/
 CHESHIRE BMD Up-Date:

 This month’s additions: 8,199 deaths for Stalybridge (1937-1969) and 19,993 for Ashton Town (1917-1937).
 
OLD PETITION:
I have been sent copies of an old petition containing approximately 1200 names.  This document was handed in a long time ago to the Working Class Movement Library in Salford – the right hand corner is missing and they have no idea as to its date or purpose. Mike Weaver has been working on a transcription and also checking some of the more unusual names against BMD and census information to try and work out its provenance.  So far it seems that the names centre around Ashton-under-Lyne, people come from all walks of life.  Quite a lot are to be found on the 1841 and 1851 census, but some have been found in the Cheshire BMD death entries in the early 1840s.  He is seeking our help to try and gather more information – any volunteers?

PHOTOGRAPH ALBUMS:

Our Alsager branch has had two Victorian photograph albums handed in and since they are for our part of the world she is going to pass them on to me at our next meeting at Anderton.  I hope to have these for our February meeting and again will be looking for a bit of detective work to try and find them a home.
FUTURE EVENTS:
1) FHSC – Northwich Family History Fair 23RD February 2008.
2) Stockport Family History Fair Sunday 6th April 2008 at Stockport Town Hall

NEXT MONTH:
Alice Locke at Tameside Local Studies Library has helped us out again.  As you know we can’t hold our regular meetings at Old Chapel because it conflicts with their pantomime, so Alice has agreed to let us have a look at the wide variety of different types of maps, dates, areas and topics.
PROGRAMME 2007/2008
· 13 February 2008 - "Maps Workshop at Tameside Local Studies Library" 

· 12 March 2008 - Alan Hayhurst - "Lady Killers" 

· 9 April 2008 - Peter Park - "Parish Registers" 

· 14 May 2008 - "Open Forum" 

· 11 June 2008 - "Afternoon visit for a Concert and Tour of Chetham's Library" 

· 9 July 2008 - Jan Craig - "Palaeography" 
www.fhsc.org.uk/fhsc/dukinfield.htm
Meetings are held in the Old Chapel schoolrooms, Old Road, Dukinfield, on the second Wednesday of each month (except August), starting at 7.00 pm. A £1 donation is requested and refreshments are provided. Please email me with any items for the newsletter: gayjoliver@aol.com 
